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Tammy Langalis gave an update of the composting program which has been a huge success.  

There are going to be some changes.  There will be larger totes to be used for collecting the 

material to be composted.  The City of Norwalk will be dropping off larger totes this week. 

The new drop off day will be Monday.  Commissioner Igneri asked if that was the only day for 

drop off.  Mrs. Langalis said the only day the vendor could have a truck the right size to pick up 

is on Tuesday.   

 

Mrs. Langalis also said that we are going to go ahead and approve an aeration system to be 

installed in the Rowayton School Pond.  We would like to get it underway in April to get rid of 

as much duck weed as possible.  We’re going to do it on our own rather than wait for the City to 

do it. 

 

The Sidewalk Project is not yet finalized in the capital budget for the city.  The first project will 

be the one from Cudlipp to Pinkney Park.  We hope this will be in this year’s city capital budget.  

We’re probably two years out for the sidewalk project that includes Witch Lane and Hunt Street 

down to Rowayton Avenue.  Commissioner Barbis said that the City of Norwalk will finalize 

their Capital Budget on April 13. 

 

The temporary Pickle Ball Courts have gotten the go ahead to be set up in the westbound parking 

lot at the Rowayton RR Station.  There is also a couple who want to set up a café at RR Station 

House.  We’re trying to facilitate that.  More details will follow. 

 

Commissioner Barbis said that the Bayley Beach Drainage Project is progressing as is the 

Ambler Parking Lot expansion project. 

 

District Clerk Andrea Woodworth asked if Temple Shalom would be given the go ahead to have 

a service in Pinkney Park.  The Commissioners gave their permission for this with the caveat that 

there will be no parking on the grass in Pinkney Park. 

 

Asst. Property Manager Jason O’Donnell said that interviews are under way for a new Beach 

Director. 

 

The Clerk will send confirmation letters to grant recipients 
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On a motion by John Igneri, seconded by Mike Barbis, this update from the Commissioners 

adjourned at 8:09 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Andrea Woodworth 

Clerk, 6th Taxing District 

 

 

 


